
DECEMBER  2018 HAPpenings          HAP SOUTH
Where is the time going? It seems like yesterday that our new Kindergarteners and new HAP students were getting acclimated to our program. It is so wonderful to see the students having fun and feeling comfortable. Our five and six year olds have become old pros at HAP. December is a short month but HAP will be busy with “Holiday” workshops, basketball, and relay games. The last day of regular school is Thursday December 20th, 2018. Students return to school on Monday January 7th, 2019. Regular HAP program will resume on 1/7/2019.  During winter break, the Vernon Hills Park District will be running the “School’s Day Out” program at Elementary North on the following dates: 
12/21, 12/26, 12/27, 12/28      1/2, 1/3, 1/4      
We are closed 12/24, 12/25, 12/31, 1/1
Keep in mind that registration is required for children to attend our winter break program. Space is limited and some dates may be waitlisted at this time.
Dates to remember:
12/12 (Wed) early release – MS 11:10, AS 11:25, ES 12:10
12/20 (Thurs) last day of school
12/21-1/6 Winter break
LATE PICK UP POLICY-
Our late pick up policy remains in effect during inclement weather. When significant weather is predicted, please allow time to pick your child up from HAP. We close at 6:00 pm sharp. Late fees will apply after 6:05pm. If you think you will not arrive in time for closing , please call your emergency contacts or make other arrangements for an alternate pick up. We want everyone to arrive home safely including our staff.

LOST AND FOUND-
HAP lost and found is placed in the main lost and found at Elementary South every Monday morning. We will walk you down to the lost and found if you are missing items. Periodically ES packs up all lost and found and donates items to charity. PLEASE LABEL CLOTHING.
QUESTIONS???????
TEXT OR CALL Maureen 847-406-8318  EMAIL maureenh@vhparkdistrict.org
Please let us know if your child will not be attending HAP
Anna Swain- Recreation Supervisor 847-996-6805 annas@vhparkdistrict.org
We wish all of our Park District families and students a warm and happy holiday season. “Joy is not in things; it is in us.”- Benjamin Franklin. 
Peace and Joy,
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